LEWIS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

3920 PLEASANT GROVE ROAD

MIFFLINBURG, PA  17844

Robert Goss, Jr., Chairman

Matthew Dersham, Vice Chairman

Karen Watters, Supervisor

February 8, 2022 Meeting Minutes


The Lewis Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday, February 9, 2022, at 7:00 p.m., at the Municipal Building, Millmont, Pennsylvania.  

Those attending the meeting were as follows:  Supervisors Matthew Dersham, Karen Watters and Robert Goss, Jr., Mark Lemon and Jedidiah Lemon, Solicitors and citizens of the township.  


Chairman, Robert Goss, Jr. called the meeting to order.  He led the group with the pledge of allegiance.


The minutes and treasurer’s report were reviewed.  Matthew Dersham. made a motion to approve the minutes as printed, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed.  Matthew Dersham made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report and pay the bills as printed, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed.
VISITORS 
· The new tax collector, Lewis Hoover was present to request a resolution for permission to open a bank account at Service First in Mifflinburg for collection of taxes.  Resolution No. 02-2022 was passed on January 20, 2022.  01-2022 Resolution was also passed on January 3, 2022, for tax collection compensation set at $3.50 per tax bill collected.

OLD BUSINESS

· Discussion on the sewer project.  Proceed with PENNVEST loan in March.  Solicitor Lemon will proceed with contacting Bond Counsel.  Matthew Dersham made a motion to have the solicitor proceed with securing bond counsel, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed.
· The March meeting it was discussed and approved to have a work session with the Municipal Authority at 6:15 on March 8, 2022 to discuss several matters.  A special advertised meeting may be needed after both the supervisors and municipal authority have their regular scheduled meeting.

· Donald Shively discussed the possibility of raising the sewer rates to $60.00, this will be discussed at their next regular municipal authority meeting.

· Discussion on addition grants.  PENNVEST will reduce their grant funds if the township secures additional grant money.  Discussion on using General Funds and Municipal Funds to offset user rate increase.  Sean McCormick will check with PENNVEST to see what affect it would have on the loan and grant.

· The bridge at Kaiser Run Road is in process.  The Dirt and Gravel grant is being sent to Penn State for further review.

· Roadmaster reported that there has been a lot of ice.

PERMITS
Building Permits – no report
Zoning Permits- no report
SEO Permits- no report
NEW BUSINESS

· Robert Grove, Emergency Management Coordinator reported on the recent ice and flooding issues in the township.   February 4, 2022 the ice backed up and one home needed a water rescue.  No one was injured in this rescue.

No further business to be conducted.




Respectfully submitted.



Karen L. Watters, Secretary
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